
  

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Welcome back! 

On the first day of term, students had the opportunity to reconnect 

with friends before moving into new class groups. All students, even 

Kindergarten have settled into new routines with ease.  

This year, due to overwhelming demand and students seeking 

leadership opportunities, all students that submitted an application for 

Flag Monitor were successful. Consequently, at minimum all flag 

monitors will be allocated a term of duties.  

Congratulations is extended to the following students: 

     Flag Monitor Roster 

Term 1 
Lincoln Birch 
Henry Sekhon 
Julia Tran 
Myra Nanda 
Izaya Moustafa 

Term 2 
Taylah Moussa 
Ella Stockdale 
Isaac Savvides 
Billy Petrakis 
Lakshay Muddana 

Term 3 
Violet Wilson 
Caitlin Dunstan 
Jonathan Sakla 
Zion Biggar 

Term 4 
Elodie Ferrier 
Kalyani York 
Amy Pestana 
Zachary Ceiley 
Adrian Lescesin 

  

 

 

  
 

 

CHATTERBOX 
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Jarvis Barton  
I am athletic, kind and compassionate. 
I like athletics, reading and footy. 
I wish our school could hold a wear anything but a 
backpack day. 
  
How do you approach a challenge? 
Keep trying and do not give up. 
 
What inspires you to learn? 
I like challenging myself. 
 
Words of wisdom:   
Explore the world and do things for yourself! 

Amelia Tarlton  
I am artistic, thoughtful and brave. 
I like netball, craft and being the CEO of Boots & Co. 
I wish our school had a therapy dog. 
 
How do you approach a challenge? 
Confidently and strive for success. 
  
What inspires you to learn? 
Having fun and learning something new.  
 
Words of wisdom: 
Shoot for the stars and do not turn back! 
 

Brianna Black  
I am bright, sporty and friendly. 
I like netball, cats and the beach. 
I wish our school could run a Winter Olympics fun day. 
  
How do you approach a challenge? 
Positive thoughts and do not give up.  
 
What inspires you to learn? 
I think about my future and how things may pay off.  
 
Words of wisdom:  
Go live a life that you dream of. 
 

William Gemmell 
I am enthusiastic, confident and intelligent. 
I like watching movies, dance and music. 
I wish our school had a homework club. 
 
How do you approach a challenge? 
Be persistent and keep trying. 
 
What inspires you to learn? 
Good role models like my parents.  
 
Words of wisdom: Be memorable and don’t worry 
about what people think. You only live once. 

 

 

Teachers  



Teachers had four staff development days at the beginning of Term 1. In 2025 Initial Lit for K-2 students 

will be introduced to improve the explicit teaching of phonics, Prime Mathematics textbooks alongside 

teacher hub and platform in Years 3-6 will be introduced to improve the delivery of the new 

Mathematics Syllabus. Recommended mentors texts addressing the English Textual concepts will 

continue to be utilised across K-6. Time was also allocated to planning the delivery of the new HSIE 

and PDPHE syllabus documents.   

 

 

Garden  

Students sincerely value and appreciate time in the school garden, in particular students with 

sensory and learning difficulties. We thank Mrs Waskiw and Mr and Mrs Wilson who have worked 

tirelessly to weed and maintain the garden ready for the beginning of term. Any interested 

volunteers that would like to support, please contact the school office.   

 

School maintenance 

Roof tiles on B Block and C Block will be replaced Term 1.    

 

 

NAPLAN 12-24 March 2025   

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for 
students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. 

It is a nationwide measure through which parents/carers, teachers, schools, education authorities, 
governments and the broader community can determine whether or not young Australians are 
developing the literacy and numeracy skills that provide the critical foundation for other learning and 
for their productive and rewarding participation in the community. 

NAPLAN results allow parents/carers and educators to see how students are progressing in literacy 
and numeracy over time – individually, as part of their school community, and against national 
standards.   

 

 



The tests support monitoring and evaluating of the performance of schools and school systems in 
these fundamental capabilities. They also provide schools, states and territories with information 
about how education approaches are working, areas to be prioritised for improvement, and those 
schools requiring support in the teaching and learning of literacy and numeracy. 

The results can assist teachers by providing additional information to support their professional 
judgement about students’ levels of literacy and numeracy attainment and progress. 

NAPLAN tests are one aspect of each school’s assessment and reporting process and do not replace 
the extensive, ongoing assessments made by teachers about each student’s performance. Each 
teacher will have the best insight into their students’ educational progress. Parents/carers can use 
NAPLAN reports, along with other school assessment reports, to discuss their child’s strengths and 
areas for improvement with their teacher.  

NAPLAN results do not measure overall school quality. 

The assessments are undertaken nationwide, every year. From 2008 to 2022, NAPLAN tests were 
held in May. From 2023, education ministers agreed NAPLAN tests will be held in March. The Item 
Trial is held in May and June each year (see Test development). 

NAPLAN is made up of tests in the 4 areas (or ‘domains’) of: 

• reading 

• writing 

• conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) 

• numeracy. 

For more information  
 

• read NAPLAN for parents and carers 

• read NAPLAN for schools 

• browse our NAPLAN FAQs 

• visit the public demonstration site to see example questions and consider if additional 
accessibility requirements are needed  

• find past NAPLAN paper tests and answers on the ACARA website. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nap.edu.au/about/test-development
https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers
https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-schools
https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/faqs
https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/public-demonstration-site
https://www.acara.edu.au/assessment/naplan


 



 



THE RETURNED AND  SERVICES LEAGUE 
        OF AUSTRALIA  

 

      NEW SOUTH WALES 
BRANCH INCORPORATED 

“The Price of Liberty is Eternal 
Vigilance” 

 
 
 
 

Our annual ANZAC Community March and Service, sponsored by Panania RSL sub-Branch, 
will be held on Sunday, 13 April 2025. 
 
The March will commence at Panania Diggers’, 28 Childs Street Panania, stepping off at 
2.30pm proceeding to the Cenotaph at Edwards Reserve adjacent to Panania Station, 
returning to Panania Diggers, following the service, via similar route. 
 
Light refreshments will be available following the march, at no cost. 

 

An invitation is also extended for our annual ANZAC Commemorative Dawn Service, 
sponsored by Panania RSL sub-Branch, to be held on Friday, 25 April 2025. 
 
The Service will commence at the Cenotaph, Edwards Reserve Panania, adjacent to Panania 
Railway Station, at 4:30am. 
 
Following the service a light breakfast will be provided at Panania Diggers’ Club. (Gold coin 
donation to Legacy) R.S.V.P. please by 15 March 2025 at pananiaSB@rslnsw.org.au, or 
alternatively on 02 9744 1288. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PANANIA RSL SUB-BRANCH   
28 CHILDS STREET 
PANANIA NSW 2213 
ABN 34 983 482 420 

PRESIDENT L. WESTON  

         
HON. SEC/TREAS.  

R ANDERSON  JP                                                   

mailto:pananiaSB@rslnsw.org.au


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 1 – 2025 
 

 

Wednesday, 12 & Thursday, 13 February 

• CPR Training – Stage 3 
 
Friday, 14 February 

• Swimming Carnival 
 
Monday, 17 February 

• Flag Monitor Induction Morning 
Assembly 

 
Monday, 24 February 

• Student Representative Council 
Induction Morning Assembly 

 
Wednesday, 26 February 

• Meet The Teacher – Kindergarten – Yr 2 
 
Thursday, 27 February 

• Meet The Teacher – Years 3 – 6  
 
Tuesday, 4 March 

• District Swimming Carnival 
 
Friday, 7 March 

• Welcome BBQ – Kindergarten 
 
Tuesday, 18 March 

• School Photos 
 
Tuesday, 25 March 

• National Young Leaders Conference 
 
Thursday, 27 March 

• Student-Teacher-Parent Interviews 
 
Wednesday, 2 April  

• Cross Country 
 
Friday, 11 April 

• Term 1 ends 
 
 

 

2025 Term 1 Open Dates 

Week 4 – Friday, 21 February 

Week 7 – Friday, 14 March 

Week 11 – Friday, 11 April 

mail orders to: 

pananiapublicuniformshop@gmail.com 

Donations accepted of good quality uniforms.  

Simply drop them into the office.  

Want to volunteer? 

https://chat.whatsapp.com/H8JkM6BJkAJ7sE91P8LIO5  

mailto:pananiapublicuniformshop@gmail.com
https://chat.whatsapp.com/H8JkM6BJkAJ7sE91P8LIO5


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


